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Secretary Gray Joins Lieutenant Governors and Secretaries of 
State Supporting Trump Administration, Calling on U.S. Senate 

Democrats to Avoid Government Shutdown 
 

CHEYENNE, WY – On September 29th, Wyoming Secretary of State Chuck Gray, in his 
capacity as the Lieutenant Governor and Secretary of State of Wyoming, sent a letter with other respective 
lieutenant governors and secretaries of state around the country, in total support of the Trump 
Administration, and calling on the United States Senate to immediately pass a clean short-term funding 
extension to prevent a government shutdown.  The clean short term funding extension has passed the US 
House. 

In a statement, Secretary Gray said, “I am in total support of President Trump and the Trump 
Administration. That’s why I signed on to this joint letter with Republican Lieutenant Governors and 
Republican Secretaries of State asking the Senate to fast track the clean short-term extension that passed 
the House of Representatives and that has no gimmicks. There is no path forward for the Democrats’ 
outrageously wrong nearly $1.5 Trillion wish list that would give free healthcare for illegal immigrants.  
The Democrats are proposing to cut the single largest investment in rural health care in history.  The 
radical Left is wrong to put forward these radical proposals that would hurt Wyoming and the American 
people.  But the American people are relying on their leaders to support good governance. The Senate 
Democrats’ opposition to this common sense solution of the clean CR is deeply troubling.” 

The letter signed by lieutenant governors can be found here. The letter signed by secretaries of 
state can be found here. 
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https://sos.wyo.gov/Media/2025/Letter_Lt_Governors.pdf
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